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Dear Policy Team,
Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above, our comments follow from those made on the 2021 version
copied below.
Please see our website which provides guidance on planning for sport and active recreation
www.sportengland.org/facilities-and-planning/planning-for-sport/
We referenced the need to keep the evidence base up to date. It is pleasing to note that a full review of the Playing
Pitch Strategy will shortly commence. However the updated PPS will not be available to inform the preparation of this
document. Is the opportunity available through this document to align spatial policy SP8 to NPPF para 99 as the use of
marketing as an assessment tool for understanding the supply and demand for open space and playing fields in
particular is not in our opinion relevant.
Paragraphs such as Para 6.10 is supported

6.10 Outdoor sport facilities are not analysed as part of the Open Space Assessment & Strategy as a different
methodology in line with national guidance (Sport England) is prescribed and is contained in a separate
standalone Playing Pitch Strategy (PPS). This document will be updated in due course.

In the new section on design commencing para 7.13 welcomes the reference to active design at Para 7.48. Active
design is currently being updated and Active Design 3 should be launched early next year
Housing Allocations – no issues to raise.
Regards Steve
Steve Beard Planning Manager

Please note my working days are Monday to Thursday
We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we will continue looking after
your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is published on our website, and our Data Protection
Officer can be contacted by emailing Gaile Walters

From: Steve Beard
Sent: 14 September 2021 10:56
To:
Subject: 20210914 Newark & Sherwood Plan Review - Amended Allocations & Development Sport England Consultation response
Dear Policy Team,
Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above.
Please see our website which provides guidance on planning for sport and active recreation
www.sportengland.org/facilities-and-planning/planning-for-sport/
General
Evidence base
Need to ensure that the evidence base is maintained up to date and Robust – Para 99 NPPF 2021
This includes the Playing Pitch Strategy (PPS) and Built Sports Facilities Strategy both strategies are now 2 years older,
this concern was raised in our 2019 consultation response. The PPs was review in 2017 but the initial data was
gathered in 2014. In addition the Newark Sports and Facilities plan was completed in 2014.
Question 51 – given the above we support this approach
Is it planned to review the sports and facilities plan?
Para 93 NPPF 2021 - To provide the social, recreational and cultural facilities and services the community needs,
planning policies and decisions should: …. plan positively for the provision and use of shared spaces, community
facilities (such as local shops, meeting places, sports venues, open space
Health and wellbeing
Sport England, in conjunction with Public Health England, has produced ‘Active Design’ (October 2015), a guide to
planning new developments that create the right environment to help people get more active, more often in the interests
of health and wellbeing. The guidance sets out ten key principles for ensuring new developments incorporate
opportunities for people to take part in sport and physical activity. The Active Design principles are aimed at contributing
towards the Government’s desire for the planning system to promote healthy communities through good urban design.
Sport England would commend the use of the guidance in the master planning process for new residential
developments. The document can be downloaded via the following link:
http://www.sportengland.org/activedesign
Local plan policies can support the use of active design as a means of implementing the objectives of health and
wellbeing
Section 4 Development Management policies
Question 13/14– no comments on policy but appropriate evidence is required to understand the appropriate
infrastructure requirements/financial contributions to meet demand or to understand if existing facilities can meet that
demand.
Question 16 - Concern that Health and wellbeing in design is not specifically covered as a specific principle, a wealth of
guidance is now available including Active Design (See above)
Question 44 – site NUA/OS/1 Tarmac site Hawton Lane. The development of this site should be assessed against the
impact on the YMCA sports Village and the impact of noise from the Artificial Grass Pitches at the YMCA and noise
separation requirements. In addition the allocation boundary is not consistent with the planning application boundary for



the YMCA Sports Village site.

Please feel free to contact the undrsigned if more information is required.
Rgards Steve
Steve Beard
Planning Manager

Sport England



This Girl Can

We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we will
continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is published on
our website, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing Gaile Walters
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error, and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If you voluntarily provide
personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy Statement. Sport England’s
Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-statement/ If you have any queries about Sport
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emailing DPO@sportengland.org


